

# Ballachulish Community Council

Meeting held in the Shinty Pavilion 7th March 2017

Present: Kath Small, Dave Kitson, Kevin Smith, Rob Malpas, Shirley Grant Jimmy Waugh, Sandy Stoddart, Andrew Mcloughlin

Apologies: Andrew Baxter, Alisdair Jack

Minutes were proposed by Kath and seconded by Jimmy

- 1) Police: N/A (Need con contact police rep to arrange for them to attend meetings. Village hall was broken into. Culprits caught and dealt with
- 2) Finances submitted by Ali. We are seeking an alternate bank that will pay a better rate of interest
  - Fireworks: Set up a separate account.
  - Rat Race need to be chased for payment again. Next event to be paid in advance.
  - Year end in progress
- 3) NSA: Applying to Leader for funding. Deadline for application will not be met. c/c want to drive it forward using councils, associations and community companies.
- 4) CAP. Templates to be printed.
- 5) Fireworks & Pel. Pel application to be investigated (DK & KS) ongoing
- 6) App hosting for quarry. See if H/C can host. Look into xfer of web domain & hosting to a cheaper alternative.
- 7) WHLDP:
  - Spoke to various people regarding sewage capacity. It seems to be below what we need.
  - Village boundary line. To be confirmed. Meeting with Kate Forbes 12<sup>th</sup> April to discuss
  - Croft development. Next meeting expected end of May
- 8) Highland 3<sup>rd</sup> sector. Meeting 27<sup>th</sup> April @ Fort William
- 9) Community Company. Accounts filed. New schemes being investigated.
- 10) Fort William New Build. New timescale released. ETA 2022
- 11) Quarry upgrade. Looking into taking over quarry for village.
- 12) Fireworks. Pel for Quarry (Not just fireworks) to be applied for.
- 13) Resilience Plan. Next meeting 13th March
- 14) Newsletter. Out at the end of month. Deadline for insertion is 15<sup>th</sup> March. More local articles needed.

## AOCB

- I. Youth club is growing.
- II. Clean up this weekend
- III. War Memorial. Awaiting designs for path.
- IV. Scottish water. (Laroch Bridge) No visit yet!
- V. Andrew Mcloughlin was co-opted onto Community council

Next Meeting 4<sup>th</sup> April 2017